

Ref: UHB 18-419

## Freedom of Information Request

Date 27 July 2018

By Email

Dear Sir/Madam

Thank you for your request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The Trusts response is as follows:

This request has eight questions. In this request, "NHS healthcare treatment" specifically excludes private patients seeking to use paid-for private services offered by the Trust. It includes non-urgent follow-ups to urgent healthcare treatment.

1. Does the Trust impose upfront charges for non-urgent NHS healthcare treatment to overseas visitors, migrants and former UK residents who are ineligible for free healthcare under government guidelines? If not, please explain why, in the context of those guidelines.

Yes, so far as it is possible.

If the answer to question 1 is 'no', the Trust need not provide responses to questions 2-8.

2. The number of overseas visitors, migrants and former UK residents who were charged upfront for NHS healthcare treatment by the Trust since October 2017 - please note this includes patients who did not subsequently proceed with the treatment

If the answer to question 2 is 'zero', the Trust need not provide responses to questions 3-8.

We have not provided the information as we have considered that, due to the small number of individuals to which this question applies, there is the potential for the individuals to be identified, when considered with other information that may be in the public domain. In our view disclosure of information would breach the Data Protection Act. We have therefore applied the **Section 40 (2)** exemption contained within the Freedom of Information Act 2000, for the exemption of personal information.

3. The total costs charged for the treatments referred to in question 2 (including where the patient did not proceed with the treatment)

See response to Question 2 above.

4. The number of overseas visitors, migrants and former UK residents who did not proceed with NHS healthcare treatment by the Trust after being quoted an upfront charge (timeframe is since October 2017).

The Trust does not collect this information.

5. Of the number of patients provided in response to question 4, please state how many did not attend scheduled treatment/appointment (rather than cancelling in advance)

See response to Question 5 above.

6. What was the financial loss to the Trust caused by the missed scheduled treatment/appointments referred to in response to question 5?

n/a

7. Any data the Trust holds on the reasons for the refusal/inability of the patients referred in response to question 4 to pay the imposed upfront charges (such as preference to return home for treatment, or inability to meet the cost of treatment).

The Trust does not collect this information.

8.Any data the Trust holds on the conditions the patients referred to in response to question 4 wished to be treated for (this may be provided as categories of healthcare, such as ENT and nephrology), or alternatively the treatments that were subject to the imposed charges (these may be grouped into over-arching categories for data protection reasons)

The Trust does not collect this information.

This concludes our response. We trust that you find this helpful, but please do not hesitate to contact us directly if we can be of any further assistance.

If, after that, you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:

Trust Secretary
University Hospitals Bristol NHS Foundation Trust
Trust Headquarters
Marlborough Street
Bristol

## **BS1 3NU**

Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF

## **Publication**

Please note that this letter and the information included/attached will be published on our website as part of the Trust's Freedom of Information Publication Log. This is because information disclosed in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act is disclosed to the public, not just to the individual making the request. We will remove any personal information (such as your name, email and so on) from any information we make public to protect your personal information.

To view the Freedom of Information Act in full please click <a href="here.">here.</a>

Yours sincerely

FOI Team
UH Bristol NHS Foundation Trust